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DUCK SEASON 

The Department has reeeived a number of 
suggestions that the duck shooting season this year 
should open at a la·ter date than in previous years. 
Usually the season commences on the weekend prior to 
Ch~istmas to allow shooters to obtain a few for 
Christmas dinner. Reports have been received this 
year, however, that some ducks are still nesting at 
the time of' going to press and it appears probable 
that quite a lot of' young birds will be incapable of' 
flying at the usual opening date. In view of' the fact 
that ducks will probably still be widely scattered and 
shooting very poor for the opening, it is feared that 
many shooters who otherwise would not take immature 
birds might be tempted to do so if' bags of' mature 
ducks are very poor. The Fauna Protection Advisory 
Committee will consider the whole question at its 
next meeting, which will probably be held late this 
mo·nth, and on the information then available wil1 make 
a recommendation to the Minister. 

CRABBING PROSPECTS POOR 

The unseasonal storms in October, following 
as they did the heavy rains in August .and September, 
have dimmed hopes f'or a successful crabbing season in 
the waters of the Swan this year. A recent survey of 
Melville Water by departmental inspectors revealed 
that surface waters were potable right .dawn to Point 
Walter - and Canning Dam and Mundaring, Weir are still 
overflowing! · · 

While we do not know much ab.out the life 
history of' our crabs, record£ show that after a heavy 
winter, especially after heavy late rains, the crabbing 
season is very poor. It appears that the salinity and 
water temperature tolerances of these creatures causes 
them to migrate to the open sea and that they do not 
r·eturn to estuarine waters until conditions thel:le are 
favourable. With the continued f'lovv of' fresh water 
fmvn the Swan River s.ystem, it appears that conditions 
will be unfavourable o.11 this surrirrier, 


